
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 30 W/E 26th May 2023 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the children 
who have  

birthdays this week & next: 
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the best 
attendance for week ending  

19th May:  
 

KS1: Y2  93.62% 
KS2: Y4  95.32%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Friday 26th May 

• Y6 Trip - £5.35 -  
To be paid by Friday 19th May  

• Break up for half term  
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Monday 5th June 2023 

• CHILDREN RETURN TO 
SCHOOL 

• Y3 Trip - £4.35  
To be paid by Friday 26th May  
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

From 5th June 2023 (Fortnight) 

• Y4 - Multiplication check  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 7th June 2023 
EYFS meetings - 2.15pm & 
5.00pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B  12th June 2023 
Y1 - Phonics Screening Check 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 13th June 2023 
Class Photos  
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 16th June 2023 
Nursery assembly -  
Morning children - 11.00am 
Afternoon children - 2.30pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 23rd June 2023 
Year 2 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 30th June 2023 
Year 3 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 5th July 2023 
Y1-Y6 sports day - 1.30pm (field) 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 6th July 2023 
Year 1 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 7th July 2023 

• EYFS sports day - 9.30pm (field)
nursery closed afternoon 

• Year 5 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 11th July 
Wellbeing Day - Give  
Colonel Considerate - Yellow 
……………………………………………………………………………… 
Thursday 13th July 2023 
Year 4 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 14th July 2023 

• Reception assembly - 2.15pm 

• Reports to parents 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 20th July 2023 

• Y6 leavers assembly - 9.15pm 

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done to the children who 
won this week: 
 

• Jack Quinn 

• Olivia Lane 

• J J Angus 

• Bobby Joe Elstob 

• Deborah Okeowo 

• Maisie Anderson 

• Connor Smith 

• Esmee Butler 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the 
Week’ is chosen from each class 
and they get to add 10 tokens to 
their house collection!  

OPAL Superstar  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The OPAL Superstar award is 
awarded to someone who has 
showed a real commitment to 
OPAL and being a positive role 
model to others.  
 

The winner for this week is : 
 

• Deborah Okeowo  
 

A huge well done and keep it 

up.    

Fundraising & Recycling  
 

 We have the recycling bank next to the 
bike sheds, outside of the hall for  
unwanted and unloved clothing, bags, 
shoes (pairs) and small toys for collection 
and redistribution. Please make sure  
anything that is placed in there is in bags 
& sealed.  

Gracie Lawson 

Josh Brownless 

Vinnie Jones 

Keelan Kemp 

Joseph Bernstein 

Parker Daymond 

Mason Cooper 

House Team Winner 
 

Children have really enjoyed earning 
house tokens again this term. Because it 
is the end of the half term, we have 
counted the tokens and the winning 
house is: 
 

• The Determinator (Blue) 
 

Well done to everyone in that team; we 
hope you enjoy your special treat bag. 

Sun Safety 
 

Please remember to put sun cream on your child before 
they come to school each morning, they can bring it to 
school clearly labelled with their name on to be topped up. 
A hat / cap can be worn, please put names in these too.   
On particularly hot/sunny days, 
we will top up using sun cream 
in school.  
 

If you do not wish for your 
child to use the school’s cream, 
please contact the school 
office.  

Evolve – school meals  
REMINDER  

 

Unfortunately, we still have a few children who have a 
default meal of packed lunch with cheese / ham sandwich 
as their meal hasn’t been ordered. – please remember you 
have until midnight on a Tuesday to place your orders for 
the following week. Meals can be ordered for the rest of 
the term until we break up in July.  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 
OPAL update 

 

This week Year 4 had their OPAL Bingo winner afternoon. Year 4 collected the most items for our OPAL areas, so we 
were given an afternoon of FUN! The children chose what they wanted to do. We came to school in pj’s, brought 
something comfy and we watched a movie, while eating pizza, popcorn and ice cream. Children made their own  

ice- cream sundaes, with sprinkles and ice cream sauce. They had the best time    

Year 6 
 

Year 6 enjoyed making their final bread products in DT this week. They applied all of their skills, knowledge and understanding from the 
build-up work to write and then follow their own recipes. Look at some of the bread we produced!  

Anti-bullying 
 

On Friday 9th June, as part of our ongoing work on Anti bullying, we will be holding a ‘Friendship Friday.’  On this day 
children are invited to come into school in non uniform and will  engage in some activities to promote friendships.  
Many thanks.  



 

Nursery 
 

This week in Maths, nursery have been learning all about positional language and directions. We have been for walks on the school 
grounds and around the local area to describe what we can see and work out how we can get back to the school. The children were  
amazing at pointing out where they lived and things that they recognised. If you are out and about for walks with your nursery child  
encourage them to describe what they can see and upload any evidence onto EYLog! 

Football Team 
 

Last Thursday was a busy night for our football team with 4 matches in a row at Grangetown Primary School.  The first match was a very 
competitive match against St John Bosco, both teams were battling for possession of the ball from the start of the match until the end. Our 
boys were able to get the victory thanks to a finish at the back post from Ryan after a Mason corner. 
 

The second game was a goal fest against St Joseph’s Primary School. From the kick off we were on the attack with Mason opening the  
scoring. The goals kept flying in as Mason scored 4, Ryan, Jayden and Oscar all got 1 goal each and there were 2 own goals. A fantastic 
attacking display from the boys and an 9-1 win. 
 

Our third game of the night was a more competitive game against St Patrick’s Primary School. It was a brilliant passing display from the 
team, with everyone working hard and linking up to create chances. Jayden and Ollie each scored first time shots from outside the box to 
guide us to a 2-0 victory. 
 

The final game of the night was against the hosts Grangetown. It was the toughest match of the night with fatigue beginning to set in, but 
the team battled hard, and we were able to score an early goal with a precise finish in the box from Connor. In the second half Grangetown 
were able to get an equaliser, but the team kept their heads up and showed great determination to earn a 1-1 draw. 
 

Well done to the team on a very successful night with 3 wins and a draw. Only 2 goals conceded on the night thanks to some fantastic saves 
from Harrison in goal and an all-round strong defensive team effort. Also 13 goals scored from 6 different scorers on the night with Mason 
scoring 4, Ryan, and Jayden both scoring 2, Connor, Ollie and Oscar all scoring 1 and 2 own goals scored. 
 

A huge thank you to everyone who came along to support the team. Especially Mr Smith who refereed every match.    

Year 1 
 

Y1 enjoyed our Wellbeing day. We spent the day trying to be more active. We did some dancing, made games for our friends, and spent 

some time in the woods. It was a great day, and we had a fantastic time   


